
Public File Channel 977 (97.7 FM/1020AM/KJJK-AM) - 2018 Quarter 4:

1. Monday, October 1, 2018:

- Told listeners about October being National Dental Hygiene Month. The idea behind this time 
of year is to celebrate the work of dental hygienists and raise awareness on the importance of 
good oral health. It’s recommended that you put your toothbrush at a 45 degree angle to the 
gums for proper brushing technique. (3:30pm). 

2. Tuesday, October 02, 2018:  

- Early absentee voting for the general election is up a good amount throughout the state of 
Minnesota. Otter Tail County had given out 682 ballots as of last Friday. People can vote early 
via email, mail, or fax. Told listeners to visit kbrfradio.com for more information. (2:30pm). 

3. Wednesday, October 03, 2018: 

- Two local schools in the Perham-Dent district are getting a combined $415,000 in school safety 
funding. Perham Senior High School and Heart of the Lakes Elementary. Told listeners they can 
check out more details at kbrfradio.com (4:15pm). 

4. Thursday, October 04, 2018: 

- Played City of Fergus Falls Update, which features important information about the city. This 
week’s talk focused on Downtown Riverfront Improvement Project survey that can be found on 
the city website, details on the Neighborhood Impact Program, and the importance of not raking 
leaves into the street for safety and storm water system reasons. (4:50am).

5. Monday, October 08, 2018: 

- State officials are asking doctors to be on the lookout for kids with rare polio like illness after 
six cases have been reported in Minnesota since September 20th. Told listeners about this and to 
read more at kbrfradio.com. (3:10pm). 

6. Tuesday, October 09, 2018: 

- The yearly Minnesota Rural Education Association Conference is Thursday (10/11/18) and 
Friday (10/12/18) in Brainerd. Local school Superintendent Jerry Ness will be speaking at the 
event. Directed listeners to kbrfradio.com for more information. (3:15pm).

- This week is Fire Prevention Week. Fires can happen anywhere and seconds can mean the 
difference between a safe escape and a tragedy. Told listeners they could get more information 
at firepreventionweek.org. (4:15pm). 

7. Wednesday, October 10, 2018:

- It’s Fire Prevention Week and told listeners about the dangers of fires and how in the state of 
Minnesota one is reported every 39 minutes. It is recommended that people identify fire 
hazards in their home and stay informed and prepared. (5:30pm). 



8. Monday, October 15, 2018:

- October is National Domestic Violence Awareness Month and Someplace Safe (local 
organization) is doing a variety of events during this time to offer assistance and help. 
Encouraged listeners to visit kbrfradio.com and check out an article posted there for more 
information. (3:40pm). 

9. Tuesday, October 16, 2018: 

- In honor of their win at the Bison BEST Robotics Competition the Central Lakes Robotics Team 
out of Fergus Falls was given a special honor at Monday night’s City Council meeting. Best 
Robotics Day proclaimed for December 1st. Told listeners they could get more details by 
checking out article at kbrfradio.com. (2:30pm). 

10. Wednesday, October 17, 2018: 

- October is National Bullying Prevention Month. The idea behind it is to raise awareness and 
educate people nationwide on bullying prevention. Suggested listeners visit stopbullying.gov for 
good information on all of this (3:30pm). 

11. Friday, October 19, 2018:

- The flu season is officially underway in the state of Minnesota. The Minnesota Department of 
Health says that six people have been hospitalized with flu like illness in the first two weeks. 
They recommend that now is a good time to get vaccinated. Told listeners this and to visit 
kbrfradio.com for more information. (2:40pm). 

12. Monday, October 22, 2018:

- The election is almost here and Channel 977’s sister station (AM 1250 KBRF) is having a 
candidate forum tonight at 5:30pm highlighting the Minnesota house 8A race. Incumbent Bud 
Nornes and his challenger, Brittney Johnson will be in studio discussing the issues. Told listeners 
the details on this. (2:30pm).

- The Fergus Falls library construction is coming to a close. In a few weeks the library renewal 
project will be complete. Told listeners they could get more information from article posted on 
kbrfradio.com. (3:10pm). 

13. Thursday, October 25, 2018: 

- New analysis and data has been put out revealing that just over 10% of kids ages 10-17 in 
Minnesota are obese. This places the state at the lower end of the national scale. Told listeners 
about this information, which was released by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation and to 
check out kbrfradio.com for more details. (4:15pm). 

14. Friday, October 26, 2018: 

- National Prescription Drug Take Back Day is being held tomorrow (Saturday, October 27). It’s 
basically a safe, convenient and responsible way to dispose of unused or expired prescription 
drugs. Grant and Wilkin County Sheriff’s Offices will be taking part in this locally. Told listeners 
they could get more information at kbrfradio.com. (2:30pm). 



15. Monday, October 29, 1018: 

- Halloween is coming up and the Food and Drug Administration has some great 
recommendations when it comes to food safety for parents and kids. Checking labels for 
allergies, not eating things that aren’t commercially wrapped, etc. Told listeners about this and 
said they could get more important details at fda.gov. (3:10pm).  

16. Tuesday, October 30, 2018: 

- It’s Halloween safety month and the National Safety Council says in 2013 that around 6,100 
pedestrian deaths and 160,000 non-fatal injuries happened among pedestrians in motor vehicle 
accidents. Told listeners about this and to be careful if they are walking, running or driving 
during Halloween. (3:15pm). 

17. Wednesday, October 31, 2018: 

- In the U.S. people use about 100 billion plastic bags every year. Otter Tail County recommends 
not tossing them. Reuse them or bring them to a local grocery store for recycling. They could 
also make good Halloween bags. (3:40pm). 

18. Thursday, November 01, 2018: 

- Minnesotans can start shopping for individual health insurance today as the 2019 MNSure 
open enrollment period begins. People who want coverage on January 1st must enroll by 
December 1st. Presented this information to listeners and said they could get more details at 
kbrfradio.com. (5:30pm). 

19. Monday, November 05, 2018:

- Reminded listeners that tomorrow (Tuesday, November 6, 2018) is the midterm elections and 
mentioned how they can follow the results on News talk 1250 KBRF and kbrfradio.com. 
(2:40pm). 

20. Tuesday, November 06, 2018:

- During last night’s Fergus Falls City Council Meeting, Community Development Director Amy 
Baldwin announced her resignation. Her last day will be December 31st. Told listeners they could 
read more at kbrfradio.com. (2:40pm). 

- Talked about it being Election Day and all the different resources available to people including 
the Minnesota Secretary of State Website and kbrfradio.com. Also, recommended that listeners 
tune into News Talk 1250 AM for the latest information. (3:15pm).  

21. Wednesday, November 07, 2018: 

- It’s Winter Weather Awareness Week in Minnesota. Weather.gov has some great tips as we 
start to get colder. Packing an emergency supply kit, winterizing your vehicle, checking road 
conditions, etc. Suggested listeners visit weather.gov/winter for more information. (3:15pm). 



22. Friday, November 09, 2018:

- The Otter Tail County Sheriff’s race is likely headed to a recount. Barry Fitzgibbons was the 
winner over Kile Bergren by six votes. Told listeners they could read more information about the 
whole situation at kbrfradio.com. (2:30pm). 

23. Monday, November 12, 2018:

- Two Otter Tail County road projects were recently selected to get state funding. 
Reconstruction of County Road 34 and work on 7th Ave. NE in Perham. Told listeners they could 
get more details on kbrfradio.com. (4:10pm). 

24. Tuesday, November 13, 2018: 

- Carbon Monoxide incidents are more common during the colder months of the year since 
people may use unsafe heat sources or don’t follow fire safety rules. The State Fire Marshal 
recommends doing things like installing CO alarms on every level of the home and each sleeping 
area. Told listeners they could check out more information on Twitter. (4:15pm). 

25. Thursday, November 15, 2018: 

- Fergus Falls is in the top 20 cities being considered for Small Revolution - Main Street TV Show. 
The city would potentially be on season four. Told listeners they could learn more at 
kbrfradio.com (3:40pm). 

26. Tuesday, November 20, 2018: 

- Congratulated Gordon Hydukovich who received a lifetime achievement award from the 
Minnesota Chapter of the American Planning Association at last night’s Fergus Falls City Council 
Meeting. He was the City Planner and Development Director. Told listeners they could learn 
more at kbrfradio.com. (5:40pm). 

27. Monday, November 26, 2018: 

- It’s Cyber Monday and local law enforcement recommends doing certain things when shopping 
online. Checking the website’s URL to make sure it’s not a copy-cat and paying with credit card 
instead of debit card are a few tips. More information posted at kbrfradio.com. (2:40pm). 

28. Tuesday, November 27, 2018: 

- Cold weather is here and the flu season is on the way so Otter Tail County Public Health and 
the CDC are recommending that people get vaccinated as soon as possible. Presented this 
information to listeners and said that they could get more information at kbrfradio.com. 
(3:10pm). 

- The Minnesota DNR says that even though cold and snow have arrived the state’s snowmobile 
trails are not ready for riding. Most trails need more snowfall before grooming can start. Details 
at kbrfradio.com. (4:15pm). 



29. Friday, November 30, 2018:

- Informed listeners that December 3rd and 4th are the days set aside for the Otter Tail County 
Sheriff’s seat recount. Barry Fitzgibbons and Kile Bergren were separated by just eight votes on 
Election Day. (4:15pm). 

30. Monday, December 03, 2018: 

- Told listeners that it’s National Safe Toys and Gifts Month. The recommendation is that people 
inspect toys before they buy them, label check and avoid getting little ones toys with ropes, 
cords or that can heat up. (4:15pm). 

31. Wednesday, December 05, 2018: 

- Informed listeners on the two special planned deer hunts by state officials in order to limit the 
spread of chronic wasting disease in the state’s wild deer population. They will be the weekends 
of December 21-23 and December 28-30. (3:40pm).

32. Monday, December 10, 2018: 

- Told listeners that December is Worldwide Food Service Safety Month. The idea is to focus on 
keeping food safe as it’s prepared in the service industry and reminding people to be safe and 
cook properly when making things at home. (2:40pm). 

33. Tuesday, December 11, 2018: 

- “Shop with a Hero” is happening today. This is the fifth year that this event is happening where 
more than 100 kids will get to shop with Fergus Falls Police, firefighters or state patrolman. Told 
listeners they could get more information at kbrfradio.com. (3:10pm). 

34. Wednesday, December 12, 2018: 

- The Fergus Falls Fire Department is warning people to be careful with live Christmas trees in 
their houses during the holiday season. Checking them several times a week and making sure 
they have plenty of water are the big things. Instructed listeners to visit kbrfradio.com for more 
information. (3:15pm). 

35. Monday, December 17, 2018: 

- December is National Drunk and Drugged Driving Prevention Month. Not driving a vehicle 
while under the influence of drugs or alcohol are the main things here. Experts recommend 
doing things like planning ahead like having a sober driver or if you’re having a party offer a non-
alcoholic option to guests. (4:10pm). 

36. Tuesday, December 18, 2018:

- Walls of corn act as a natural fence preventing ice buildup and blocking snow from drifting 
across roads during the winter months and there is a Minnesota transportation program asking 
land owners to once again help out with this. Told listeners they could read more at 
kbrfradio.com. (4:30pm). 



37. Wednesday, December 19, 2018: 

- Since 2018 is coming to a close, businesses and individuals need to make financial and tax 
decisions that will affect them for the entire next year. Pre-planning can be very important here. 
Told listeners to get more information from an article posted at kbrfradio.com. (3:30pm).  

38.  Thursday, December 20, 2018: 

- Congratulated Minnesota Motor Company of Fergus Falls who were just recognized with a 
Community Hero Award by the Minnesota Automobile Dealers Association. They were chosen 
for many reasons including their commitment to community service and charitable giving. Told 
listeners they could learn more at kbrfradio.com. (3:15pm). 

39. Friday, December 21, 2018: 

- Mayor Ben Schierer was on FOX News this morning talking about the German who admitted to 
making up a story on Fergus Falls. Told listeners to read more about the whole situation and 
what the mayor had to say at kbrfradio.com. (2:30pm).

40. Wednesday, December 26, 2018: 

- A winter storm warning remains in effect from 6pm tonight to Friday afternoon. There will be 
heavy snow and strong winds. Told listeners about this and that it is recommended that people 
keep extra items in their vehicles like a flashlight, food and water in case of an emergency. 
(2:15pm).  

41. Monday, December 31, 2018: 

- There are some new laws that will go into effect in 2019. A new federal ruling will make 
hospitals post prices for medical procedures online, minimum wage will increase and more. Told 
listeners they could read more at kbrfradio.com. (3:40pm). 


